
REPORT FROM MAY 5, 2002 
Sunday School 298 
Worship 378 
Brookridge  35 
Budget Requirement To Date $215,064.36 
Budget Receipts To Date (90.66%) $194,985.94 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (67.01%) $497,918.24 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,425,408.42 
Balance Due on Building $608,472.79 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 12 - MAY 18 
Sunday, May 12 
9:15 a.m.       Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes  
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
11:00 Children’s Celebration 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
 Mother’s Day Luncheon 
 No Evening Activities 
Monday, May 13 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m.  Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, May 14 
6:45 - 7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
Wednesday, May 15 
5:00-6:30 p.m. Summer Children’s Registration Fair - Adult I Area 
5:30   Pastor Search Committee, Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
6:45 Prayer Meeting 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Youth Discipleship University 
7:30  Sanctuary Choir, yoU-Turn Rehearsals 
7:45 Finance Committee 
Thursday, May 16 
11:00 a.m. College Parkers - Smith Hall 
Saturday, May 18 
6:00-8:00 p.m. yoU-Turn Coffee House 

 
Workers in Worship Nursery   May 12, 10:30 a.m. 
June Crabbe; Edna Mauney; Ed & Cleo Lane; Denise Corey; Bernice 
Hudspeth; Barbie & Nathan Morgan 
Greeters:  May 12 Wayne & Jennie Lewis 
Deacon of the Week: Carolyn Ely 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Earl Parker 
Brookridge Driver:  May 12 Larry Jones  
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James E. Baucom, Interim Pastor 
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Crisis Control Gifts for May:   
Canned Fruit or Toothpaste 

 

*72 cans of pork & beans, 10 chili beans, and 25 bottles of  
dish detergent were collected at CPBC last month  

FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER  MAY 15 FROM ONE MINISTER TO ANOTHER . . . 
 

 What a great Music Ministry we have at College Park 
Baptist Church!  Thank you to all who led us so effectively in 
worship last Sunday as we joined “In Praise of Music.”  I con-
tinue to appreciate the marvelous, committed talent which we 
have in our church and the vast variety of opportunities for 
Christian growth that are available to us here.  We are truly 
blessed!  Our thanks, especially, to Jeff Parker for his wonder-
ful leadership in our Music Ministry. 
 
  This Sunday, we will gather to celebrate Mother’s 
Day.  Who of us cannot tell wonderful stories of how much 
our mothers have contributed to our lives?  As is the custom 
of our church, we will share in a service of Dedication of Par-
ents and Children as a part of our Morning Worship Service. 

 
 As Baptists we do not baptize our babies, but rather 

wait until after a person has made his or her personal profes-
sion of faith in Christ before we baptize that person.  But we 
believe in the importance of the home and reflect the scrip-
tural practice of dedication of children to the Lord, just as Jo-
seph and Mary did for Jesus. 

 
 We’ll be focusing on the Christian home this Sunday 

and will be remembering the tremendous spiritual influence 
which mothers have in our homes.  I look forward to seeing 
you this Sunday as we celebrate Mother’s Day together. 

 

       Jim Baucom 

Chicken Pan Pie 
Vegetable Medley  Bread Sticks 

Chocolate Pie 
Kids Optional:  Grilled Cheese Sandwiches,  

Chips, Applesauce 

How Beautiful Group - All ages will practice in the 
sanctuary on Saturday, May 11, at 5:00 p.m.  This includes 
silver, gold, youth, and children. 

A thank-you note has been received and  
posted on the bulletin board from 

 Frances Newton. 

 
 

Goal:  $3,000.00 Received to Date:  $546.00 



Leading us in 
The Worship of God 
 Sunday, May 12, 10:45 a.m. 

 

Parent/Child Dedication 
Little Lamb - Sanctuary Choir 

How Beautiful - EyeWitness 
Keepers of the Springs, Deuteronomy 6:4-9  

- Dr. Jim Baucom  

Our prayers and support are offered to the following 
members of our church family who are, or have been 
in the hospital in the last week: 

 

Bill Maurer 

     In Praise of Music was another great day at College Park.  I 
am so grateful for the words of support and appreciation to me 
and, more important, to the members of all our choirs.  As I said 
at the luncheon, thank you to all choir members for their leader-
ship on Sunday and for their dedication throughout the year.  
Thank you, too, to our Music Committee and those who helped  
with the luncheon.  We are a blessed community of faith.  For 
all groups except Sanctuary Choir, our spring/summer break has 
begun.  We will resume our rehearsals and begin a new music 
year together on August 25 with Fanfare 2002!   
     Coming this summer—a handbell ringing class and a singing 
class.  Both of these are open to youth and adults and will meet 
on Sunday evenings as schedules allow.  Much more informa-
tion will follow in the coming weeks.  If you have any interest in 
either of these classes, you may give me a call. 
     Special College Parkers Monthly Meeting, Thurs, May 16 
Our very special guests will be “reward students” from Speas 
School.  This is an important day for these children, so come 
early to greet them and bring plenty of food for our 2 dozen or 
so guests. 

 This Sunday, May 12th, is Mother’s Day.  Like last year, 
we will have a nice lunch for Moms in Smith Hall following morn-
ing worship.  Here’s the catch...you need to call the church office 
(768-5870) no later than Friday noon, and let us know you are 
coming so we can prepare for you.  The Dads will be with the chil-
dren on the Playground, cooking their lunch on the grill. When you 
call, also let us know if your husband will be attending, and the 
number and ages of children.  

CONGRATULATIONS!! 
To Zach Nettles, one of our 5th graders, who also was selected 
as a Pop Warner Scholar.  It is unusual to see two children re-
ceive this honor on the same team, and certainly rare that two 
are from the same church!  We definitely have an outstanding 

group of children!  Congratulations Zach! 

GRADUATE SUNDAY 
Sunday, May 19 

 
If you are graduating (from high school, 

college, or graduate school), please call the church 
office.  We want to have the opportunity of celebrat-
ing this important occasion with you. 

Mountain outreach 
 Mountain Outreach is accepting donations of furniture, 
linens, and other household goods.  Please call the church of-
fice if you have large items to be picked up on Saturday, May 
18.  If you can help with the pick-up, please call Roger Jones 
(722-9667).  Please continue to pray for the Siler family and 

how you can participate in this mission project.
   
 

 Goal: $14,000.00
 Received To Date: $11,175.29

In Loving Memory of 

Mrs. Peggy Elliott Vogler 
September 12, 1946 April 30, 2002 

Member of College Park Baptist Church since March 28, 1976 

It’s Time for Spring Cleaning!! 
The big storage room downstairs (the one used 
for Mt. Outreach) needs to be cleaned out.  If 
you or your group have items in this storage 
area that need to be saved, please claim them 
by next week.  We will be disposing of any-
thing not identified. 

Building Security Change 
 It has been necessary to have the locks on the 
exterior doors of the church rekeyed.  Therefore, any-
one responsible for opening and closing the buildings 
will need to come by the church office and secure a 
new key.  The old keys will no longer work as of Friday, May 10. 

Needed…Messengers from College Park to attend the Pilot 
Mountain Baptist Association Annual Meeting on July 28! 

 
 
 
We welcome W.D. [Dub] and Marie Fesperman to College Park!  They 
came on Sunday, May 5, 2002, requesting membership by transfer of their 
letter from First Baptist Church in Southern Pines.  Dub and Marie live at 
157 March Ferry Road, Advance, NC 27006, and their phone number is 
940-2639.  


